
APPROVED APRIL 5, 2011 
 

CITIZENS ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
MEETING 

MARCH 10, 2011 PORTSMOUTH CITY HALL 6:00 P.M. 
CONFERENCE ROOM A 

 
Present: Chairperson Nancy Emerson, Vice Chairperson Dani Rooney, Bob Layton, 

Algene Bailey, Constance Carmody, Lynne Langley, Jean Pecunies 
Staff: David Moore, Community Development Director 
 
 
Chairperson Emerson called the meeting to order and recognized the following 
individuals to discuss their application for the FY 2011-2012 Public Service Agency 
Grant Program. 
 

A Safe Place, Direct Services for Domestic Violence Victims 
Marsie Silvestro, Executive Director 
 
PHA Housing Development LTD, Risk Prevention Youth Recreation Prog. 
Emmannouella B. Vendouri, Resident Services Coordinator 
 
Families First Dental Center  
Helen Taft, Executive Director 
 
Great Bay Services, Daily Life Skills Program 
Tom Shaheen, Executive Director 
Stu Simon, Director of Development 
 
Area HomeCare & Family Services, Inc., Home Care Program 
Gordon McCollester, President/Chief Executive Officer 
 
Wentworth Connections, Senior Companion Program 
Cynthia Shanley, Director 
 
Wentworth Connections, Activities Program (Senior Center) 
Cynthia Shanley, Director 
 
AIDS Response Seacoast, Client Services Program 
Kristin Thole, Director of Client Services 

 
Chairperson Emerson adjourned the meeting at 8:00 p.m.  
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